
TASMANIAN FLY-TYERS CLUB 

Minutes of the General Meeting 19/9/11 

 

Meeting began 8.06pm 

 

Present: D Hemmings (chair), and 20 members as per attendance book. 

 

Apologies: M Crosse, G House, T Dell, L Cubbins, P O’Halloran, B Barker, D 

Rimmer, I Madden. 

  

Minutes of the General Meeting 18/7/11: Moved D Miller seconded I Stokes “that 

the minutes be accepted as a complete and accurate record.” Carried 

 

Business arising from the minutes 

Nil 

 

Correspondence 

Mystate statement – access account $3238.16, investment account $5452.94. 

J Garrett – seeking permission to use the club name for a team consisting of club 

members in the State Championships. 

I Smith – resignation from the club 

AAT & IFS – submissions re proposed Bronte Lagoon subdision 

   

Treasurer’s Report 

 

The Treasurer was unable to attend. 

 

General Business 

 

Great Lake Webcam 

The committee has given approval for one of a network of cameras to be positioned at 

the Miena shack. There will be no cost to the club. 

 

State Casting Championships 

D Hemmings reported that this event has gone from strength to strength with 63 

competitors this year. He wants the club to enter a team next year and thinks we have 

the casters to win the club trophy. He came third in the individual event this year. 

 

Activities 

The Woods Lake trip is on this coming weekend. 

The Liawenee tying weekend is the weekend of June 1-3 2012, not the 27-29 May as 

published in the Activities Program. 

 

Commonwealth Championships Feb 2012 

John Horsey from the UK has offered to run some workshops afterwards. D 

Hemmings sees this as an opportunity for the club to make some money.  

M Crosse is trying to get a team from Kiribas and is looking for volunteers to look 

after them. 

 

Other Business 



D Miller asked if there is a fire extinguisher at the Miena shack. D Hemmings said 

that if there isn’t we will get one. 

 

Gowan Brae Road proposed closure - S Gates said that the Central Highlands Council 

were planning to put a locked gate at the Pine River Bridge. P Murphy said that AAT 

were putting in a submission on this. 

 

Miena Shack - the old fridge needs to be taken to the tip. 

 

Meeting closed 8.30pm. 

  

The meeting was followed by a video on fishing for sea-runners in the Arthur River, 

and tying Fuzzle Buggers. 

 

P Murphy 

Secretary 


